
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 DEPARTMENT OF RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 

      

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
(Board of Supervisors) 

 
The County of Solano does not discriminate against persons with disabilities and is an accessible facility. If you wish to attend this 
meeting and you will require assistance in order to participate, please contact Kristine Letterman, Department of Resource 
Management at 675 Texas Street, Suite 5500, Fairfield, CA (707) 784-6765 at least 24 hours in advance of the event to make 
reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting. 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 
NOTICE IS GIVEN that the Solano County Board of Supervisors will hold a public hearing to 
take public input and provide direction to staff on: 
 

Whether the County should consider developing an ordinance to amend Chapter 28 
(Zoning Regulations) to allow for cultivation of marijuana for personal use indoors in all 
zones that allow a residence as a primary use; to consider allowing commerical 
cultivation indoors up to 10,000 sq. ft.; to consider non-volatile-solvent marijuana 
manufacturing, and marijuana testing laboratories in the manufacturing and industrial 
zones; and prohibiting all other commercial marijuana activities in the unincorporated 
county. 

 
The purpose of the meeting is to receive input from the public on commercial marijuana activity 
and personal cultivation.  The Board shall also discuss whether staff should be directed to draft 
an amendment to bring the County’s zoning regulations for personal cultivation in conformance 
with the Medical Cannabis Regulation and Safety Act (MCRSA), as well as the Adult Use of 
Marijuana Act (AUMA) in the event it is voted into law on November 8, 2016.  The Board will 
also consider whether to direct staff to explore a zoning amendment to allow a small number of 
commerical marijuana activities in the industrial and manufacturing zones, ban in all zones 
indoor cultivation over 10,000 sq. ft., as well as outdoor cultivation, marijuana transport 
providers, marijuana retailers, marijuana distibution facilities, solvent-based marijuana 
manufacturing, and marijuana microbusinesses. 
 
The staff report and associated materials will be available to the public by 5:00 p.m. the Friday 
prior to the meeting at www.solanocounty.com under Quick Clicks, Board Meetings. Any person 
wishing to comment on the project and/or review the information contained within the project file 
may do so at the Solano County Department of Resource Management, Planning Division, 
County Administration Center, 675 Texas Street, Suite 5500, Fairfield.  
 
Any person challenging the proposed consideration in court may be limited to raising only 
those issues raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence 
delivered to the Board of Supervisors at, or prior to, the public hearing. 
 
The hearing will be held in the Board of Supervisors Chambers, County Administration Center, 
1st Floor, 675 Texas Street, Fairfield on Tuesday, November 1, 2016. Resource Management 
items are scheduled to be heard by the Board at 2:00 p.m.  Interested persons may appear and 
be heard. 

BIRGITTA E. CORSELLO 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

     County of Solano, State of California 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
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